
SOLID hTASTE AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES

January 9,2414
{DC Himes}

Committee Attendance: Paul Margolin, Marty Srugis, Duane Himes, and Bob Kerry
(DPW Liaison).

Others: None

Meeting started at 7:05 PM

Aqenda

Housekeepinq & Misc. (30|

Acceptance of minutes All
Status of videos Gary
Trash amnesty Bob
Status of LHS sports equipment Marty (Jan 6 Rec Gomm mtg)
Buried Treasure update Duane, Bob
Plymouth Drug Drop Off Duane
(Wolfeboro process Duane)

Main tooics: {60}

CFL Communication Paul, Bob, commifree
2014 goals Committee
DES Haz Waste site grants Paul

Housekeepinq

Acceptance of Minutes:
Minutes from the December meeting were reviewed and approved

Miscellaneous

. Gary was not in attendance so the video update was pushed to the February
meeting.

. The trash amnesty idea has re-surfaced. Bob said that the DPW was not in favor
of the idea because it was cost prohibitive.

o Marty was not able to attend the January REC committee meeting so there was
no update to the sports equipment recycling issue. Marly will attend the February
meeting,

. Duane is still working on the research on updating the final section of the Buried
Treasure booklet.

. Duane is still checking into the prescription drug drop off box in the Plymouth MA

Police station.



. Duane will wait until spring to contact Wolfeboro regarding their HHW drop off
center.

r Paultalked to a Market Basket manager in Nashua to see what they do with their
plastic bags that get returned. The manager told him that the bags are sent
somewhere to be recycled.

e The Welcome to Londonderry sign on Rt. 128 atthe intersection of Chase Road

was hit by a vehicle. The sign is broken. The committee is looking into getting it

fixed and what that costs will be.

Main Topics

. The committee continued their discussion regarding the collection and recycling
of CFLs. Some of the ideas included providing more collection locations and
increasing public education about disposal vs. recycling of CFLs, lt was
discussed about placing a sign at the Town offices to educate residents to what
they should be doing with their CFLs and possibly having a drop off area at the
Town offices.

r The Committee discussed several items that the committee may want to consider
as goals for 2014. The goals will be finalized at the next meeting'

Meeting ended at 8:35 PM.


